RESOLUTION NO. 53

A RESOLUTION REQUESTING THE ARKANSAS HIGHWAY AND TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT TO USE THE PRESENT LOCATION FOR THE UPGRADING OF HIGHWAY 412 BETWEEN TONTITOWN AND SILOAM SPRINGS, ARKANSAS

WHEREAS, at a public hearing held on August 29, 1990 at the Tontitown City Hall, the Arkansas Highway and Transportation Department Representatives explained the three possible routes between Tontitown and Siloam Springs for the upgrading of U. S. Highway 412 to connect with Oklahoma, and

WHEREAS, Statements from the U.S. Corp of Engineers, Fish & Wildlife Service, Benton & Washington County Judges, Jerry Hinshaw, State Representative, Fredie Taldo Mayor of Tontitown, and other interested city officials were received and noted.

WHEREAS, the majority of the local people who could not comment publicly at this meeting, did voice their opinions privately to the City Officials. The consensus is that the majority of the local residents as well as the City Council greatly prefer to upgrade the present route thru Tontitown City Limits West.

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED, that the City Council of Tontitown, Arkansas along with the majority of the residents of Tontitown, Arkansas, request the Arkansas Highway and Transportation Department to upgrade the existing road through the City Limits of Tontitown, Arkansas, and not use the North or South routes.

PASSED AND APPROVED THE 4th DAY OF Jeptember 1990.

Fredie P. Taldo, Msyor

ATTEST:

Frances Franco, Recorder/Treasurer